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June 30, 2014 was $3,349,362.00, so the 2015 fiscal year started with a deficit of 
$10,039,124 due to the adoption of GASB 68 and 71 principles. 

 Ms. Adkins stated that part of the reason the GASB principles were added is 
that the government wants more disclosures, which includes employee’s retirement 
funding which is covered through the state.  She added that the library’s portion is 
actually less than one percent of the retirement funding. 

 Mr. Fava asked what would happen if the County asked the library system to 
send them the roughly $10,000,000.00 that is needed to cover the accounting 
changes.  Ms. Adkins responded that that will not happen.  She added that there 
would have to be a catastrophic event. 

 Mr. Brack asked whether there is anything that we should add for next year 
and will we see an increase every year in this number.  Ms. Adkins responded that it 
depends on what the Trustees want. 

 Ms. Adkins noted that on page forty-three there is a sensitivity analysis 
which shows that if the state fell short by one percent our liability could go to over 
$17,000,000.00, but if they do better our liability will fall.  She added that the point 
is that the number will change every year. 

 Mr. Brack stated that if the state has $29,000,000.00 in pensions that is just 
“make work”.  Mr. Litchfield agreed, and added that these numbers are just for 
disclosure and the state plan is pretty strong so there should not be any problems. 

 Ms. Adkins asked the Trustees to keep in mind that the state manages 
multiple plans.  She added that rates have changed for employers from 7.7% to 
10.9%. 

 Mr. Brack asked whether the liability of $13,500,000 would change if the 
composition changes.  Ms. Adkins responded that it would.  She added that it 
depends on what you put in and invest in. 

 Mr. Norris stated that the Citadel offers employees other retirement options.  
Mr. Litchfield noted that the library does offer its employees a 401K, a 457, and a 
Roth option in addition to the state retirement plan. 

 Ms. Adkins asked the Trustees to turn to pages fifty-two and fifty-three.  She 
noted that because of the limited size of staff hinders internal controls.  However, 
she added, that the library staff put in as many controls as possible with the staff 
they do have.   

 Mr. Henderson noted that the library does have another business person 
budgeted in the building plan. 

 Mr. Fava asked whether the Friends of the Library component unit affected 
the library’s audit.  Ms. Adkins responded that the Friends statement is noted on 
pages seventeen and eighteen.   






























